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UNITED STATES BANKRUPTCY COURT 

EASTERN DISTRICT OF MICHIGAN 
NOTICE 

 
REGARDING THE CLOSING OF THE BANKRUPTCY COURT AT 12:00 NOON 

ON JANUARY 9, 2025  
AND 

CONFIRMING THAT ALL COURT HEARINGS CURRENTLY CALENDARED FOR 
THE MORNING OF JANUARY 9, 2025 WILL PROCEED AS SCHEDULED 

President Biden has designated January 9, 2025 as a National Day of Mourning to honor James 
Earl Carter, Jr., the 39th President of the United States.   

Rather than close the Court’s facilities for the entire day, the Court has decided to close at noon 
on January 9th given the urgency of many scheduled matters. Adjourning all matters for the day 
would create a hardship for the litigants.  

As such, all Court hearings currently calendared for the morning of January 9, 2025 will proceed 
as scheduled and the United States Bankruptcy Court for the Eastern District of Michigan will 
close at 12:00 noon to recognize the Day of Mourning.  

Please take further notice that hearings in Bay City currently set for the afternoon of January 9th 
will not be heard that day and will be rescheduled by Chief Judge Opperman. 

Parties not represented by an attorney needing to make an emergency filing the afternoon of 
January 9th should reference the Court’s website and file documents using the PEDUP system 
@  https://www.mieb.uscourts.gov or call 313-316-6155. 

 
 

Date: January 3, 2025  Todd M. Stickle 
   Clerk of Court 

https://www.mieb.uscourts.gov/

